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Editor's Note — The latest in our series of “dedicated” issues, most of the content in TPC #155 is devot-
ed to the Henney Motor Company’s 1951-1954 professional cars — the last in this fabled coachbuilder’s
eventful history. Although Henney’'s buggy-making roots extend all the way back to 1868, the company’s
involvement as a major player in the hearse and ambulance industry actually spanned just 38 years --
from 1916, when the Freeport, lll. firm bailed out of the dying buggy business and switched to motor
hearse and ambulance manufacture for survival -- to the end of the 1954 model year. Contributing Editor
Tom McPherson’s incredibly thorough, richly illustrated story of the company’s final chapter might well
have been called Henney's Last Stand. The company’s last-generation products were based on the
John Reinhart/Richard Arbib-styled 24" Series Packards introduced for 1951. While more than a few
historians attribute Henney’s sad decline and eventual death to its sale to industrialist C. Russell Feld-
mann, the company didn’t go out quietly. In defiance of widespread rumors of the firm’s imminent de-
mise, Henney mounted a lavish exhibit at the 1953 NFDA convention—the only builder to display 1954
models. Eight months later the company closed its doors. It's all here in Tom’s great story. Again, we're
indebted to him for this worthy sequel to his equally thorough Henney Junior issue, TPC #145.

Coming Up: We've got a BIG surprise for you in our next issue! We can’t (or won't) tell you any more
other than that it concerns the recent discovery of one of the rarest, most unique professional cars ever
made in the U.S. Take it from us...it'll be worth watching, and waiting, for!

Walt McCall — Editor



